LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT

P.0. Box 30158
MICHEL R. MOORE Los Angeles, CA 90030
Chief of Police Telephone: (323) 342-4110
TTY: (323) 224-0125
Ref #: 4.2
July 6, 2023

Brian R. Gallaher, Principal Transportation Engineer
Department of Transportation -

Bureau of District Operations

100 South Main Street, 9 Floor

Los Angeles, California 90012

Dear Mr. Gallagher,

The Los Angeles Police Department has been working with the community and the staff from
Council District 14 to address issues related to criminal activities activities in the Lincoln
Heights area. The gang activities, use and sales of narcotics and public drinking have caused a
drastic rise in crime. Based on our investigation, it has been determined that parked vehicles on
the following street segments are contributing to a crime problem in the area, and that continuing
to allow parking/stopping on this block would be a detriment to the public welfare:

1. Valley Blvd. from Soto to Mission Road,;

Section 80.69 of the Los Angeles Municipal Code authorizes the Department of Transporation to
prohibit the stopping of parking of vehicles when the unrestricted parking of vehicles would
create a hazard of detrimentally affect the public welfare. Please accept this letter as a validation
of such a condition. Due to the increase in violent crime in this area, it is requested that the
Department authorize and install “No Overnight Parking For Oversized Vehicles” restrictions for
the locations specified above, to be in effect at all times.

If you have any questions, please contact Senior Lead Officer Rick Huerta at (213) 709-6423.
Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.

Very truly yours,

MICHEL R. MOORE
Chief of Police

ALFONSOM ZA, Captain
Commanding Officer
Hollenbeck Community Police Station
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